

Minutes of PTA meeting 29/4/24

Apologies -Debbie Lambert, Sanita and Francesco

Previous meeting minutes – agreed they were a correct record and could be emailed.

Treasurers report	– disco made £465 for PTA funds after deductions. £10,300.00 in the bank as today.	
Spring Disco	– too busy at the tuck shop on exit for the infants. Maybe the infant children get a goodie bag or stickers on exit from the disco. This is what we used to do so maybe go back to that.	
P7 Hoodies	– paid for and order was in-likely to hear back early May.	
Outdoor classroom	Sowing Seeds are hopeful they would be able to work on and complete phase 1 in summer. School is open in the summer because of the afterschool care. They would need access to electricity – probably access this from the chalet. Funding bid looking likely for £5000 – waiting for this to be confirmed. Phase 1 about £7500 and another £7000 for Phase 2. Sowing Seeds don't have admin time to break down the costs and advised we speak to other schools about the work she has carried out.	Agreed David would write to Sowing Seeds and ask for a breakdown of costs otherwise we would need to reconsider the work. Also ask for the name of a school they have worked for. David would call them and seek reassurance.
Summer Fair	Still need more volunteers. Sheila shared with the P4 about the children's stalls and the K Factor. Raffle WhatsApp group set up. Need to decide when we can confirm what we are running as we need to begin emailing the school community about donations.	Message can go out from school through email to recruit volunteers if an email can be sent to the school for distribution – Joanna will prep the email and Sheila can adapt and issue. WhatsApp message can be sent out also. Decision this Friday about the summer fair.
School requests	Tea stall on both sports days – Wed for upper school and Thurs infant – Nicola will do one and David will do the other.	David will message Nicola about what needs bought. Urns are OK – these are available in the school. David will collect them from school

		from 6am but unsure what time we can get access to Kelvinside – school to find out. They take a while to heat up. Sheila to get a contact for Kelvinside that David can link with.
	400 ice lollies, 15 bags of apples and 100 water bottles – question asked about plastic bottles – is that what we want to be doing? About 100 children don't bring water bottles or some children run out. Stall not a great idea as the pitch is large.	Some discussion about alternatives to the plastic bottles – maybe better planning for future concerns. PTA agreed to fund the request. School will buy the lot and the PTA can pay for them. Website shared = we could add the Kelvindale Crest on the bottles – Sheila to share with Gill and see what she thinks. Maybe the bottles could be a reward for participating in sports day and would then become an annual cost for the PTA.
	P1 Induction – 9 th May and 6 th June – PTA supplied tea, coffee, biscuits for new parents – would we be able to do this again?	Nabiha will do the first one and Joanna will do the second one of the induction days and can do the tea, coffee etc. Do we have leaflets about the PTA? Joanna will try and track these down.
	Thanks to the PTA for the Calm room – school would like to do up a room in the janitors house for a wellbeing room – request for about £500. Used by school nurse, counselling and a family room.	Sheila will email some details and then PTA could consider funding this.
DONM	Wed 29 th May 7.30pm	